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Mobile: 07483 325064 
e-mail: clerk@billingeparishcouncil.gov.uk 


Dear Alex,

Re: Planning Application Ref P/2025/0239/FUL – 105 Hillside Close
Proposed Change of Use from Dwellinghouse to Children’s Home

Further to our objection submitted via email on 15th April regarding the above application, we write to inform you that a group of Hillside Close residents attended the Parish Council meeting held on 19th May to voice their concerns about the proposed change of use.
The residents wish to make it clear that their objection is not to the principle of establishing a children’s home, but rather to specific issues related to safety and disruption to the local community. Their concerns include:
· Parking and access pressures: The existing parking arrangements in Hillside Close are already constrained. The introduction of additional vehicles—including staff, visitors, deliveries, and professional services—would significantly exacerbate the situation.
· Increased traffic flow and associated risks: Due to the nature of the proposed use, vehicle movement is expected to increase at various times of the day (e.g. shift changes, family visits, social workers, deliveries). This added traffic poses a heightened risk to pedestrians and will further impact the manoeuvrability of vehicles in what is already a narrow and congested street.
· Suitability of the property: The proposed children’s home is a semi-detached house with a small garden. Residents feel this is an unsuitable environment for children with complex needs, who would benefit from more space and appropriate outdoor recreational facilities.
Having carefully considered these points; the Parish Council strongly recommends that members of the Planning Committee conduct a site visit to Hillside Close. We believe this would allow committee members to fully appreciate the spatial limitations and traffic concerns raised. Additionally, we urge that representatives of the Planning Committee engage directly with the residents who have submitted objections, to fully understand and consider their concerns.
Considering these requests, the Parish Council respectfully asks that a decision on this application be deferred until a site visit and resident engagement have taken place.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.
Yours sincerely,
Karen Newton
Clerk on behalf of Billinge Chapel End Parish Council

image1.png




